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the 

We Know the Bible 
One of my pet peeves that come up 
from time to time are as Catholics 
we bemoan the idea that we do not 
know the Bible as well our 
Protestant friends.  Yes, we 

occasionally hear a particular Protestant rattle off a 
particular passage quoting chapter and verse (usually 
from Romans), and may feel jealous that we do not the 
Bible.  I would submit that while we may not pull 
chapter and verse from the top of our head, just by 
virtue of coming to Mass, are exposed to a whole lot of 
Bible by virtue of the lectionary cycles. 
 

Deacon Kevinõs homily a couple weeks ago touched on 
the lectionary cycle, that we are in year B of the 
lectionary, which we get a heavy dose of Markõs Gospel. 
Because Mark is the shortest Gospel, there are not 
enough episodes to cover all of Ordinary Time, so we 
get some episodes from Johnõs Gospel.  Cycle A, the emphasis 
is on Matthewõs Gospel, and Cycle C, Lukeõs Gospel.   
 

Our second readings are predominantly from one of the 
epistles.  If anyone has noticed, each week is a reading 
from the same epistle (letter) until the very end, then 
another epistle is started the next week.  The message 
from the epistle does not necessarily tie in to the 
Gospel message, however a skilled homilist could find 
a way to make a connection if he chooses use more 
than one reading support the point he is making in the 
homily. 
 

During the Easter season, the First reading is from the 
Acts of the Apostles.  Outside of Easter, the First 
reading is an Old Testament selection that is there to 

tie in with the Gospel message.  It is not like the epistle 
or the Gospel that features one particular book from 
week to week.  
 

If you are a daily Mass goer, you would be exposed to 
even more Bible.  The daily Mass Lectionary is on a two 
year cycle.  The Gospel remains the same every year 
starting with Mark, then Matthew then Luke during 
Ordinary Time.  What is on the two year cycle is the 
first reading and the Psalm.  Whether the first reading 
from the Old or the New Testament, a particular book 
is featured during a particular week.   
 

The Sunday Lectionary is three years, meaning 156 
different Sundays of different Bible passages each 
Sunday.  The Daily Lectionary has 104 weeks of 
different readings.  That is a whole lot of Bible..  So, as 
we marvel at the Protestant quoting chapter and verse 
from Romans, we can take comfort that we too know a 
whole lot of Bible.ñTB  

Fr. Terryõs Weekly Appointments: 
Monday: Day Off 

Tuesday: 8:00 AM: Mass (St. Pius V) 

Wednesday:5:00 PM Mass (St Joes) 
6:00 PM Reconciliation (St Pius) 

Thursday 5:00 PM  Dinner with Parishioners 

Friday: 8:00 AM Mass (St. Pius V)  

Saturday: 10:30 AM Confessions (New Trier) 
3:00 PM Confessions (St. Pius V) 
4:00 PM  Mass  (St. Pius V) 
5:30 PM Confessions (St. Joes) 
6:00 PM  Mass  (St. Joes) 
7:30 PM Confessions (Net Center) 

Sunday: 8:30 AM Mass (St. Pius V) 
 10:30 AM Mass (St. Joes) 
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CHURCH OF ST. PIUS V 
410 Colvill St. W. 

Cannon Falls, MN 55009 
507-263-2578 

Emergency # 651-229-5189 

Parish Office 
Hours:   Monday-Friday 
                9:00 am-2:00 pm 

 

Fax:  507-263-8005 
E-mail:  stpiusvcf@frontiernet.net 
Website:  www.stpiusvcf.org 
Pastor:  Father Terry Beeson 
Retired: Fr. Leonard Siebenaler 
Deacon:  Kevin Downie 

 
Masses 

Saturday  4:00 pm 
Sunday  8:30 am 
 

Weekdays Tuesday & Friday  8 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 3:00-3:30 pm 
Adoration:  Friday ~ 8:30 am - 8 pm 
 

 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  JOSEPH 

23955 Nicolai Ave. E. 
Hastings, MN 55033 

651-437-3526 
Emergency # 
651-229-5189 

Parish Office 
Hours:    Monday-Friday 
                  9:00 am-12:30 pm 
Fax:  651-437-3506 
E-mail: stjosephm@embarqmail.com 
Website: www.stjosephmiesville.com 
Pastor  Father Terry Beeson 
Retired: Fr. Leonard Siebenaler 

Masses 
Saturday   6:00 pm 
Sunday       8:00 am (Latin) 
                    10:30 am 
 

Weekdays  Wednesday  5:00 pm 
                        Thursday  8:30 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 5:30-5:45 pm 
Adoration:  Thursday ~ 9 am-7 pm 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  MARY 
8433 239th St. E. 

Hampton, MN 55031 
651-437-5546 
Emergency # 
651-629-0809 

 
 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri     7:45-8:45 am 
Fax:  651-437-3506 
E-mail: info@stmarysnewtrier.com 
Website:  www.stmarysnewtrier.com 
Fr. Stan Mader  frstan@stmathias.com 
 
Rectory Phone:  437-5652 

 

Masses 
Memorial Day WeekendñLabor Day 

Sunday  8:00 am 
After Labor DayñJanuary 1 

Sunday  8:00 am 
January 1ñMemorial Day Weekend 

Saturday  5:00 pm (Confessions at 4 pm) 
 

Weekdays  M & F -7:30 am & 1st Sat 8:30 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 9:00-9:30 am 
 

Adoration:  Monday   8 am - 4 pm 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  

MATHIAS  
23315 Northfield Blvd. 
Hampton, MN 55031 

651-437-9030 
Emergency # 
651-629-0809 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri    8:00ñ4:00 pm 
         (Vermillion or Hampton) 
Fax:  651-437-3427 
E-mail: parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Website:  www.stmathias.com 
Fr. Stan Mader  frstan@stmathias.com 
 
Rectory Phone:  437-5652 

Masses 
Memorial Day WeekendñLabor Day 

Sunday  10:00 am 
After Labor DayñJanuary 1 

Saturday  5:00 pm (Confessions at 4 pm) 
January 1ñMemorial Day Weekend 

Sunday  8:00 am 
 

Weekdays  T & F   8:30 am 
 

Confessions Friday 9:00 ð9:30 am 
 

Adoration: Tuesday ~ 9 am - 7 pm 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT JOHN  
THE BAPTIST 
106 W. Main St.  

Vermillion, MN 55085 
651-437-9030 
Emergency # 
651-629-0809 

 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri     8:00-4:00 pm 
         (Vermillion or Hampton) 
Fax:  651-437-3427 
E-mail: parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Website: stjohns-vermillion.com 
Fr. Stan Mader  frstan@stmathias.com 
 

Rectory Phone:  437-5652 
School Phone:  437-2644 

Masses 
Memorial Day WeekendñLabor Day 

Saturday  5:00 pm (Confessions at 4 pm) 
After Labor DayñJanuary 1 

Sunday  10:00 am 
January 1ñMemorial Day Weekend 

Sunday  10:00 am 
 
 
 

Weekdays Tuesday 6:30 pm  &  
   Wednesday 9 am/8 am (non-school days) 
 
 

Confessions  Tuesday 6:00-6:30 pm 

Miesville 

New Trier  

Hampton 

Vermillion  
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Iõm sure you all read the news that the 
Archdiocese has filed for Chapter 11 
Bankruptcy, also known as 
Reorganization.  This is different than 
chapter 7, which would liquidate all 
assets and the business would cease.  As 
part of a Reorganization, the operations  
of the Archdiocese will go on, and there will be some 
time to reorganize the assets and prepare a plan to be 
presented to creditors or the bankruptcy judge.  As you 
have heard, this is already being remanded to a 
mediator, so things are moving quickly.  Both the 
Archdiocese and those representing the claimants are 
pleased with this.  The hope is to spend as little on 
lawyers as possible, provide as much as possible to 
creditors (many of whom are victims of sexual abuse 
by clergy) and eventually emerge from bankruptcy 
having satisfied all claimants.  I donõt know how long 
this will take ð months or years?  Eleven other dioceses 
have declared bankruptcy.  Several of them emerged in 
a year, some went on for several years, and several 
others only recently declared bankruptcy.   
 

As I wrote several weeks ago, our three parishes did 
hire a lawyer to represent our interests should the 
Archdiocese file for bankruptcy, so we are represented 
at any negotiations that occur.  Each parish is a 
separate legal entity, so we are not filing for 
bankruptcy, and we are not directly affected by this.  
However, since we are connected to the Archdiocese 
and depend on it for a number of things, there are some 
interests involved, and we want to make sure we come 
through this with no surprises.  To the best of our 
knowledge our financial situation remains secure in 
each parish.  Whether there will be any indirect effect, 
such as having to contribute more to a pension plan or 
assessments in the future, I canõt say ð I have no 
information and it would be pure speculation on my 
part.  Some people are worried about the lay employee 
pension plan or the priest pension plan.  All we know 
is that in other cases they were not touched.  
 

This is all difficult stuff.  The best information we 
have is what was inserted in the bulletin last week ð 
the letter from the Archbishop, and the Q and A sheet.   
Pastors, trustees and business administrators have 
been invited to a meeting in the coming week where 
more information will be given and questions may be 
asked.  Please keep everyone in your prayers ð the 
Archbishop, the team at the chancery, the victims of 
sexual abuse, the lawyers, the judges, all who are 

working for as fair and just a solution as there can be.    
 

On a lighter note, here are the final stats for my week 
of baseball.  The team went 6-3 and won the red 
division championship in a good 4-2 game.  You may 
actually view that game by going to 
www.msbnsports.net and clicking on the Twins 
Fantasy Camp game featuring the PEDs (play every 
day).  Iõll come to bat after about 40 minutes.  My 
siblings were watching live and sending in emails, and 
you can imagine what that would be like.   My personal 
stats were 7 for 25, two walks, four strikeouts, one rbi 
and three runs.  That is a .280 average, which is below 
the camp norm, especially given their generous scoring.  
All my hits were singles.  I had fun, renewed 
friendships and met more great people.    
 

Congratulations to many of our second graders who 
will celebrate First Confession in our parishes this 
week.  With Lent just 3-4 weeks away, I hope to be 
able to write a bit about good preparation for 
confessions in the coming weeks.  
 

Letters listing donations to your parish for tax year 
2014 have been printed, and will be sent to you as soon 
as I finish signing them.    
 

We received word last week that our summer 
missionary partner will be the Archdiocesan Mission in 
Venezuela.  Iõve visited there, as have at least a few 
others from our parishes.  We have two priests there, 
supporting a parish of 65,000 with 11 barrios (various 
sites for Mass in neighborhoods).  Ministries include a 
clinic for health care, micro-loans and job training.  No 
date has been set yet. 

http://www.msbnsports.net


We need to fill the 12-1 pm 
timeslot for Adoration  for the next 
few months.  Please call the office if 
you are able to fill this timeslot.   
 

Information and happeningsñ
including the bulletin, forms and 
calendar can be found at 
www.stpiusvcf.org   You can also 
like us on Facebook!  Be sure to 
check it frequently for updates.   
 

Grandparents Mass will be 
Sunday, February 15. After the 
Mass everyone is invited to join us 
for  a pancake breakfast after mass 
prepared by our good KCõs.  The 
donations from this breakfast 
offset the cost of the confirmation 
NET Retreats. 9th graders and 
their parents will serve. 
 

There will be a VIRTUS Session at 
St. Joseph, Miesville Monday, 
February  9 at 6:30 pm. You can 
register online at www.virtus.org .  
This is required for anyone who 
will be chaperoning.   
 

Prayer Chainñlast call for anyone 
willing to spend a few minutes in 
prayer when needed as part of our 
pray chain ministry.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fish Fryñwe are preparing for 6 
weeks of Fish Fries starting 
February 20.  We are in need of a 
co-chair to work with Kathleen 
Mason.  Please call the office.   
 

Please remove all Christmas 
wreathes from the cemetery at 
your earliest convenience.   
 

St. Johnõs School in Vermillion is 
having an Open House Sunday, 
January 25 following 10 am mass.  
There will be a pancake breakfast 
and book fair as well.  This is part 
of Catholic Schools week.   
 

Sympathy to the Lavonne Gappa 
family.  Lavonne passed away on 
January 20.  Her Funeral Mass was 
held at St. Pius Saturday, January 24.   
 

Ladies of the church, please send 
the $5 annual dues for CCW  this 
month.  Place in the offering plate 
or send to the parish office with a 
note stating òCCW duesó. 
 

Discipleship Week 2015 for youth 
information is posted on our 
website.  Youth make sure you 
check it out!   
 

There is still room for the Catholic 
Heart Work camp mission trip 
July 19-24.  If you are interested in 
joining a great group of your peers 
on this trip, please talk with Cindy 
Meyers.   This mission trip is 
available to kids entering  
9th Grade next fall.   

 

SAINT  PIUS  V 4 

PARISH STAFF 
Parish Office at 507-263-2578  

Pastor:         Fr. Terry Beeson   
              stogie928@hotmail.com 

Deacon:              Kevin Downie 
  507-202-5304 deacon.kmd@gmail.com 

Business Administrator:      BJ Peters 
                   stpiusvcf@frontiernet.net 

Pre-Grade 10 Faith Formation Coordinator:   
Debbie Bauer  spvff@frontier.com 

Associate for Youth Ministry:       Cindy Meyers 
      stpiusvyouth@frontier.com 

Music Director:       Sue Franke-Clark 
Building & Maintenance:     Shawn Carpenter 
                spvmaint@frontier.com 
Prayer Network:    Rosemary Pirrung 

                      507-263-5321 

ST PIUS V PARISH CALENDAR 
Monday, January 26 
 9:00 am Symbolon Adult Study 
Tuesday, January 27 
 7:15am Liturgy of the Hour 
 8:00 am Mass for À deceased  

members of John Schiller family 
Wednesday, January 28 
 6-7p Elementary FF Class 
 7:15-8:45p Middle/HS Faith Formation 
Thursday, January 29 
Friday, January 30 
 8:00 am Mass for À  Herman & Eileen 

Brenberg 
 8:30 amñ8:00 pm Eucharistic Adoration 
 9:00am Homebound Communion 
 11:00pm-4am Welch Village Ski Lock-In 
Saturday, January 31  
 3:00 pm Confessions 
 4:00 pm  Mass for Robert OõGorman 
Sunday, February 1 
 8:30 am Mass for À Ed & Paul Gergen 

40th Anniversary 

SUNDAY COLLECTION 
 

January 17/18, 2015 
 

Envelopes &  Plate .......................... .$4613.17 
Online Givingéééééééééééé..$2874.00 
Weekly Projection .........................$5,868.00 
This weekõs difference.................... +$1619.17 
Projected year to date................ $.170,172.00 
Collected year to date ............... $189,689.70 
Over year to date ........................... $19,517.70 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Friday, January 30 
Homebound Ministers        Judy Peine, 
            Ann Lund 
Saturday,  January 31 4:00 pm 
Reader Gerri Hoffman 
Eucharistic Ministers  Val Dockter,  

Audrey  & Morris Mattson,  
Randy & Molly Schneider 

Ushers  Gery Peine, Julie Murphy, Larry Hoffman 
Servers  Ben & Olivia Villarreal 
Greeters Open 
 

Sunday, February 1 8:30 am 
Reader  Bernie Melter 
Eucharistic Ministers Paulette Conway, 
 Mary Sucher, Ivan Edel, Greg Magnuson,  
 Diane Pagel, Marlene Banks 
Ushers  Lyman Robinson, 

 Dennis Murray, Dustin Hensley 
Servers  Abby Breuer, Kendrick Otto, 
 Thomas Sucher 
Greeters Ray & Mariellen Wynne 


